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PRESIDENT’S CABINET MEETING
Tuesday, October 30, 2012
1:30 p.m.
BOARD ROOM
Cabinet Present:  
President Schaffer, Judy Hay, Carol Hoglund (by phone), Stan Torvik, Lisa Murphy, Lynn Stalnaker, and Peggie Kresl-Hotz

Cabinet Excused:
Stan Torvik

Guests/Visitors:  
Herry Andrews, Terry Cook, Tammie Keney, Tim Macnamara, Jayne Myrick, and Meredith Roehrs
MINUTES
GUEST ITEMS/PRESENTATIONS
1. WAFB Program Review – Terry Cook 
Terry shared the strengths, limitations, and future directions of the F.E. Warren Air Force Base (WAFB) program and also provided a little history, stating LCCC has had a presence on WAFB for more than 20 years. Among the strengths were accelerated courses, excellent customer service reputation, no facilities usage expense, civilian access to WAFB classrooms, and course schedules that mirror servicemen and women’s active duty schedules.  Because Terry is retired Air Force having served 30 years, he has direct access to WAFB personnel and understands the inner workings and processes of WAFB.  In addition, basic counseling and advising is provided on WAFB and  active duty tuition and billing is also processed on WAFB.  
Speaking to demographics, Terry said the enrollment is approximately 60% civilian and 40% military students and shared that military students also enjoy taking classes on Laramie County Community College campus, which gives them the opportunity to interact with the Cheyenne community.  The military students are primarily enlisted personnel and most do not declare a major because they are working on completing their Community College of the Air Force degrees and are frequently reassigned, which temporarily interrupts their education opportunities until they have relocated.  Terry also noted that every branch of service has their own degree program from which servicemen and women can earn technical credit.  Servicemen and women are eligible for up to $4,500 per calendar year to assist in their education goals.

Terry will present the program review to the Board during their study session dinner on December 5th. 
2. Professional Development Funds Reports
A. Tammie Keney  – Title IX Coordinator Training and Certification – July 23-26 – Denver – $2,846
Tammie thanked the Cabinet for financially supporting the Title IX training, which certified her and Kim Castaneda to receive investigator training.  As a result of the training Tammie and Kim developed a PowerPoint presentation to train students.  Students receive the training during student leadership and freshman seminar classes.  Tammie stressed the need for keeping current on Title IX requirements and implementing policy and procedures that cover both employees and students and provide consistent direction under Title IX provisions.  She noted further that prevention is a major goal and that Judy is now the Title IX coordinator along with Peggie.  
3. Capital and Maintenance Projects – Tim Macnamara
Tim provided a list of some 28 major maintenance and small maintenance projects for FY 2014.  The major maintenance projects are organized by year according to their projected infrastructure life expectancy.  The projects are funded by LCCC’s contingency reserve and by coal bonus and major maintenance monies awarded by the State.  No operating budget monies are earmarked for maintenance.  Of the $250,000 designated for small maintenance projects, $75,000 is annually dedicated to asphalt and concrete repair.  Tim pointed out that based on an attorney general’s opinion major maintenance monies cannot be used for maintaining the residence halls or the Albany County Campus.  In a discussion of how the small maintenance projects are chosen, Tim stated President's Cabinet’s involvement would help him coordinate and prioritize the mid-year requests for project renovations.  Cabinet awareness would also take into consideration the domino effect that may occur from decisions affecting space utilization.
Carol and Tim will work on a process for determining the priority usage of maintenance funds to bring back to President's Cabinet. 
4. Monthly Budget Reports – Jayne Myrick 
Jayne provided an explanation of the monthly budget report that is distributed to President's Cabinet, noting that the deans receive comparable information for their budgets and that the budget information is also available on Colleague to which administrative assistants have access.  She also offered to meet with Pat and Judy to review their individual area budgets.  
Discussion was held concerning vacancy savings (held in central reserve account), adjunct budget (overseen by vice president of academic affairs and intended to have the flexibility to meet class and enrollment demands), movement of salary monies (part-time and student salary monies may be moved within salary line items), and Web Advisor (new online reporting system that will be active spring 2013).  Also noted:  the Current Fund and One Mill fund make up the College’s Operating fund, and the administrative notes included on the summary budget pages are actions that changed the budget.  
5. Time Keeping System – Herry Andrews
The College is considering the adoption of an electronic time keeping system that will automate payroll calculations that are currently being manually input.  The time keeping system’s vendor, Human Resources, Payroll, and Integrated Technology Services will jointly develop the interface for the new system.  Overtime calculations will be based on federal law.  The time keeping system will necessitate changes in how payroll is calculated for non-exempt employees.  However, the system’s software will have the capability of being written in the manner the College believes is most beneficial for non-exempt employees.  The recording of a non-exempt employee’s hours will also allow their supervisor to flex-out their time because they will be aware of the hours being accumulated as they are being accumulated.  President's Cabinet agreed the new system will effect both a cultural and policy change and that a policy and procedure will be needed to assure the new system is consistently implemented.  One caveat noted is that in order to coordinate with the SQL migration the new time keeping system would need to be partially up and running by April.  Also noted was the peripheral costs that would be saved when the printing of leave of absence and time sheet forms are no longer required. (Postscript to Minutes:  Peggie will make a presentation on the proposed electronic time keeping system on November 8th at 3 p.m. in CCC 178/179.)
President Schaffer asked Peggie and Herry to visit with Staff Senate about the proposed changes. 

ACTION ITEMS (Items on which President's Cabinet will take action.)
6. Lab Fees – Pat Schwerdtfeger 
Pat presented the annual request submitted by the academic disciplines.  Following discussion about the process and the supporting justification for proposing new course fees, President's Cabinet agreed to further consider the recommended course fees.  President Schaffer reminded the Cabinet that the Board wants to be involved in approving fees that impact the cost of education.  He also asked Jayne to forward a fee report she created to the President's Cabinet. 
7. Professional Development Fund Requests – Balance $27,548  (standing agenda item) – None 
DISCUSSION ITEMS (Items needing discussion by most or all of President's Cabinet.)
8. Payroll Issues and Consideration – President Joe Schaffer
Payroll practices and controls were discussed during the time keeping system conversation.
9. Policy and Procedures Manual Table of Contents – President Joe Schaffer
President Schaffer identified the policies and procedures to be brought forward to the Board during their November 7th Study Session and the policies and procedures for which place holders have been established.  The “place holder” policies and procedures will be developed and approved according to Policy 1.2.11 Policy Development and Approval and Procedure 1.2.11P Policy Development and Approval Procedure.  He requested the Cabinet further review the proposed Table of Contents, noting the next round of policies and procedures will be brought to the November 6th President's Cabinet meeting, giving the Cabinet an opportunity to make changes before they are forwarded to the Board.
10. Debrief of College Council Meeting 10/25 – President Joe Schaffer
President's Cabinet had no further input on the discussion and action taken by College Council.
11. November 7, 2012, Study Session Agenda Draft – President Joe Schaffer
The agenda may be found at http://www.lccc.wy.edu/about/board/sessions. 
INFORMATION ITEMS (Items not needing large discussion, but are important for the Cabinet’s awareness.)
12. Lightning Round (Area Updates – FAST)
No discussion. 
Respectfully submitted,

Vicki Boreing

